School of Medicine Diversity Committee Meeting Minutes for September 24, 2015

[bookmark: _GoBack]In attendance:   Dr. Rafael Fernandez-Botran, Dr. Faye Jones, Korey Johnson, Dwayne Compton, Dr. Lee Mayer, Karan Chavis, Dr. Kelli Dunn, Dominique Jones, Tiffany Morghan (for Dr. Russell Salter), Dr. Liliana Rozo, Brenda Fitzpatrick, Holly Johnson, Pattie Allen, Mike Croghan, Dr. Emily Tan. 

The meeting was called to order by Dr. Fernandez with a request to approve the August 2015 Diversity Committee Minutes. The minutes were approved and attention was turned to the agenda items for the day.

Dr. Fernandez-Botran informed the committee that Dr. Katie Leslie resigned from her position as the committee’s secretary and asked for volunteers to take the position.  There having been none, Dr. Fernandez-Botran will send an email to the committee asking for volunteers.  

An update was provided by Dr. Jones on the 2015 Cultural Competency Workshop, which will be held on Tuesday, November 10. This will be held at the Kentucky Center for African American Heritage.  There ae close to 700 registered students.  There will be buses to and from the HSC. Plans and program are being finalized.  The event will cost approximately $17,000.  Although some funding has already been obtained, The ODI is still looking for additional funding sources/donors.   

Dwayne Compton provided an update on the recent NAMME conference, which took place in Louisville (September 16-20).  The University of Louisville was well represented at the conference with about half of the posters and several speakers.  He recognized the role that Karan Chavis played in helping coordinate the Conference and UofL’s participation.   

Prompted by presentations about pipeline programs at the NAMME conference, there was some discussion about pipeline programs at UofL (which were presented at the Conference).  The ODI has organized also programs from URM medical residents.  Discussion followed on the topic of Medical Residency positions and Dr. Kelli Dunn spoke about the problem at the national level of graduating more doctors than available residency positions.  Those problems include also KY.  

Dr. Kelli Dunn and other members of the committee also commented on the need for holistic approaches to medical school admissions while taking into consideration the fact that MCAT scores are still used to rank medical schools.       

Dr. Fernandez-Botran asked the committee for ideas/suggestions about potential speakers in Diversity-related issues that could potentially be invited for the “lunch and learn” or other sessions.  Dr. Jones said that the ODI is interested in an expert speaker about Health Care inequalities.  Moreover, Dr. Fernandez-Botran also asked for ideas/suggestions about promoting better knowledge around campus of Diversity and Community Outreach Initiatives.  Improving communication by emails, updating mailing lists and distribution of flyers around the HSC campus were mentioned.
In other businesses, Dominique Jones reminded the committee of the upcoming Pride Blood Drive, to take place next Monday, September 28th and the Pride cookout the following day.   
Dr. Fernandez-Botran spoke about the Program of bringing speakers from the HSC campus to speak to the children at Nativity Academy.  A group from the Dental School will go there on October 8th.  Additional volunteers are still needed.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 am.
